
July 12, 2008 AZDGC Meeting 
 

• Cactus Series Pro Payout 
 
- Pro payout currently covers entry fees for 12 team members to attend the Team Golf 

tournament in San Diego. 
- Should year end payout go toward individual cash prizes or continue covering the team 

entry fee? (If it stays the same then there is more support for Arizona) 
- Majority votes to keep the pro payout structure the same. 

 
• Club Meetings 

 
-The club will hold four club meetings per year. 
- It was announced that Pancho must resign from leading the meetings.  
- Jay Svitko has volunteered to lead future meetings.  Everyone present is agreeable.   
- The club is in need of a solid board of directors. 
- There are 179 current members for 2008.  Last year there were approximately 150. 
 
Reminder:  A current list of 2008 members can be viewed at  
http://azdgc.disqman.com/currentMembership.html 

 
• Course Development/Promotion 

 
- There is a new park in North Scottsdale and Pancho has the information about the park. 

Zach will look into additional information about the land and the possibility of installing a 
new course. 

- There is going to be a “Back to School” event in Benson, AZ on August 2, 2008. They are 
considering an 18-hole course at Lions Park in Benson. 

- 4Handz did a raffle at the Pinetop Tournament which resulted in a $1000.00 donation to a 
camp that supports disabled children.  It is run by the Lions’ Club. 

- 4Handz is planning to continue this effort at every tournament. 
- There is an 18-hole course going in at Kingman, AZ 
- There is also an 18-hole course planned to replace Hoops in Mesa. It will be located at 

Riggs Rd and Queen Creek and will have two holes over 700 feet. It will be a pro course. 
 

• Club Card Challenge 
 
- There was discussion of the current process and penalties for members who do not turn 

in their challenge card at events.   
- It was decided that the 2008 standards were set and will continue to be enforced for the 

remainder of the year. 
- Further discussion and changes are needed.   
 
  

 



• PDGA State Representatives 
 

-The Arizona candidates are Dan Ginnelly, Jay Svitko and Ron Perkins. 
-The State Representative oversees the scheduling of events in Arizona on behalf of the 

AZDGC and works closely with all the event directors in an effort to promote the growth of 
the sport. 

- PDGA members are encouraged to vote for a candidate in their state. 
 
• City Championships 

 
-Rex and Pancho are directing the tournament. Number of rounds and courses to be used 
was up for discussion.   

-Buffalo and Conocido could be added to the tournament.  ie: Phoenix courses on Saturday 
and east valley courses on Sunday. 

-There was discussion of two rounds each day with a possible final 9 at Papago Park. 
 
 
 


